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Upcoming 
Events

WCRA Midwinter Hamfest on
Sunday Jan 22nd at the Kane 
Co Fairgrounds - 525 S Randall 
Rd St. Charles IL - For more 
info: 630-604-0157 or 
info@w9ccu.org

Rivers of the Rockies
Edgebrook Field House

Feb 8th 8 PM
This is the most 
elaborate documentary 
ever produced about 
the Rocky Mountain 
National Park. 

Join naturalist / host Nick Molle on this 
spectacular exploration of some of the 
most dramatic destinations in the Rocky 
Mt National Park. Visit the breathtaking 
wonders of the mountain lakes and 
streams where wildlife abounds. Enter 
the world of elk, moose, marmots, 
beavers and many more critters 
including the always intriguing American 
Black Bears.

Happy      New Year!
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SRO Notes for 

October 12, 2011: 

Party Time

By Jim Hawes AA9DT 

TONIGHT’S MEETING is 

brief, because it’s almost party time! President Mike 

Leibovitz WA9EVF calls for nominations outside our slate 

of officers. The slate group has served for many years. 

Following club tradition, nobody volunteers. Instead, the 

club installs the slate for another year.

THREE NEW MEMBERS join the club tonight: Tom 

N9CBA, Ken KA9TRG and Len N9LEN. Welcome, guys! 

(Please invite your friends to join. Please consider running 

for a club office!)

THE BROWN'S CATERING TRUCK arrives right on time. 

Our 2011 holiday dinner is as tasty as ever. Fay N9FA 

wins the raffle prize, two Wheaton Hamfest tickets. Those 

of you who didn’t win may purchase tickets from Mike 

Brost WA9FTS. Mike promises to upload pictures of our 

party to the web in a couple of days. See: 

http://w9sro.org/holidayparty2011.html

 

OUR APOLOGIES. Jean KB9FXL and I apologize for not 

joining you at the party. On Saturday night, December 10, 

Jean slipped on some stairs and landed poorly. Result: A 

sprained right ankle and a misaligned fibula fracture in her 

left ankle. Everything puffed up and turned various ghastly 

shades of purple. I applied cold packs and other Boy Scout 

first aid measures. (Thanks for the training, Troop 3!) On 

December 19, our orthopedic surgeon realigned the joint 

and installed a titanium clamp and pins. We are still 

struggling to make our home handicap accessible. When 

you read this edition of MikeShy, Jean will at last be in 

recovery. I hope to see you all at the next meeting in 

February. Happy holidays, and please mind those feet!  

A FOUR-YEAR SOJOURN came to a successful end 

this month. At last, NASA’s Dawn probe arrived in the 

vicinity of the asteroid Vesta. This mysterious celestial 

body is a tiny, pumpkin-shaped world. It’s about twice 

the size of the state of California. Those proportions 

make Vesta the second most massive object in the 

asteroid belt beyond Mars. This tiny world also includes 

one of the tallest mountains in the solar system. The 

peak is three times the height of Earth’s Mount Everest. 

Dawn will map Vesta for 10 weeks. The probe is also 

scanning for neutrons and gamma rays that indicate the 

presence of iron, magnesium and hydrogen on the soil. 

Afterward, Dawn leaves for a rendezvous with the 

asteroid Ceres. The probe will reach Ceres in 2015. 

(Source: Holz, Robert Lee. “A Clue to How Planets 

Formed.” Wall Street Journal, December 19, 2011, A3.)

ACTRESS HEDY LAMARR, one of the most attractive 

women ever, also had brains. Lamarr (under her real 

name Hedy Kiesler Markey) invented a method of 

spread-spectrum communications. In 1942, she and her 

collaborator George Antheil received U.S. patent 

2,292,387 for the device. Lamarr proposed her spread 

spectrum technology to protect U.S. torpedoes from 

detection by German U-boats. United States ships used 

the Lamarr invention during a 1962 blockade of Cuba.  

Today, parallel technology is the basis for CDMA 

phones and wi-fi. (Source: Petroski, Henry. "An 

Inventive Hollywood Star." Wall Street Journal, 

December 16, 2011, A17. This is a review of the book 

Heddy's Folly by Richard Rhodes. Also see Wikipedia.) 

Suggestion Box
If you have any ideas or suggestions for club 
activities or programs, let us know. We are 
always looking for something new or a new 
way to do things. It is your club.



Foxhunt
Report
by  Mike WA9FTS  
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The CFAR hunt is held every  2nd
Wednesday of every  month unless 
otherwise indicated. The hunt is held on 
the input of the CFAR 2M repeater 
(147.750). The starting point is at the 
KMart in the shopping center at Rt 83 
and St. Charles Rd in Elmhurst.
All are welcome to join in one of the 
most exciting aspects of Amateur Radio 
or listen in. After the hunt we all meet at 
a restaurant, and again, all are welcome 
to join us.

There are other hunts - also on 
Saturday night. Check with the web 
sites for SRO (www.w9sro.rg) and 
CFMC (www.chicagofmclub.org) for the 
places, time and frequencies.

CFAR 2M Foxhunt
Jan 7, 2011
by Mike WA9FTS

The January weather contiued to be above 
normal. Don W9RA gave a weak but northerly 
signal and we all headed north. 
Then a problem arose. The transmissions 
stopped. Don got on and tried something and 
one more transmission. Then it stopped again. 
Charlie KB9DIM who appeared for his first 
hunt in almost a year, got off I290 to Lake St 
going east. Paul and I got off at the 2nd exit to 
Lake St from I290. Finally Don got regular 
transmissions and the signal was due north. 
We took Mill Rd which was slow and over to 
Prospect/ Arlington Hts Rd north over I90 and 
east on Algonquin Rd. We saw Charlie driving 
around and he left. We discovered Don was 
on the south side of I90. We drove in to the 
North Point Center near ADP and parked. We 
ran over to a utility box with Don sitting down 
in front of it and a vertical antenna on the top 
of the metal box. As we scored, we saw Tom 
N9CBA and John WD9EXW  drive by. I was 
surprised as they were the 2011 overall hunt 
team champs & were about to finish last.
We all met at Sweet Baby Rays nearby and 
found out what happened to Don’s radio 
transmissions. Earlier in the day, Don made a 
CD with a 1 min transmission and 4 min of 
silence. Then the CD would replay - over and 
over - till the hunt was done. It worked in the 
house but the cooler temp outside caused the  

CD player to shut down after one play. Don 
had to get out of his nice warm van to start it 
up. After two attempts, he did it the old fashion 
way - he used just his radio and things worked 
well after that to the end of the hunt.
Tony, runner up by a slim 1 victory for foxhunt 
champion, got off to a good start. Tony and 
Joan took Rt 83 to I290 to I294N to Higgins 
and in to the North Point Center; a great path 
for the win. Matt KC9SEM was right behind 
with a similar path for 2nd. Results:
1. Tony AA9CC, Joan KC9QQY
2. Matt KC9SEM, Patty, Jacob and Marty
3. Charlie KB9DIM
4. Mike WA9FTS, Paul N9LXF
5. Tom N9CBA, John WD9EXW, Janet



CFAR foxhunt is scheduled every first 
Saturday of the month. Hunters gather at the 
shopping center at Rt 83 and St Charles Rd 
in front of the Sears Essentials store. All are 
welcome to participate in finding the fox.. 

Mike Shy

Page 4January - February 2012

NTSB Urges States to 

Ban Cell Phone Use by 

Drivers
12/15/2011 

On Tuesday, December 13, the National 

Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) 

recommended that States ban the 

nonemergency use of all cellular 

telephones and other “portable electronic 

devices” (PEDs) by drivers of motor 

vehicles. This would include hands-free 

cell phone operation and all text 

messaging while mobile. While this NTSB 

recommendation has been the lead story 

in national media, the “distracted driving” 

issue has been receiving serious attention 

for several years. A number of states and 

municipalities have prohibited texting and 

handheld cellular telephone use by all or 

some drivers, though none has gone so 

far as to outlaw all hands-free cell phone 

use. To avoid unintended consequences 

to Amateur Radio operation, the ARRL has 

been closely involved with this issue for 

several years. The full text of the NTSB 

report is not yet available, and it is not 

yet known whether the broad term 

“portable electronic devices” might be 

construed as including all or some 

Amateur Radio equipment. 

Radio Amateurs Not 

Affected by 

Narrowbanding 

Requirements 
TAGS:  amateur operation, fcc rules, 

frequency coordinators, frequency range, 

mhz band, narrowband, public notice, radio 

amateurs   

01/06/2012 

The FCC released a Public Notice  on Jan 

6, reminding land mobile licensees, 

frequency coordinators and equipment 

manufacturers that they have less than one 

year to transition to narrowband operations 

in the 150-174 and 421-512 MHz bands. 

While the latter frequency range includes 

amateur service allocations, radio amateurs 

are not affected by the narrowbanding 

requirement. Land mobile operation is 

permitted in parts of the 421-430 MHz band 

in the areas around Detroit, Cleveland and 

Buffalo, and land mobile licensees in these 

areas are among those who will have to 

migrate to narrowband (12.5 kHz or 

narrower) technology by January 1, 2013. 

Amateur operation is not permitted along 

the Canadian border (north of Line A as 

defined in the FCC Rules) in the band 420-

430 MHz.



Treasurer’s
Report
by Mike WA9FTS

Meeting Attendance

Dec 14th
at the Edgebrook Field House

Balance as of 1/1/11

CFAR Contributions
Membership Dues
Misc Income
Auction
Total Income

Holiday Party
Annual Report
Postage
Refreshments
Supplies
SRO/CFAR Insurance
Total Expenses
 
Balance as of 12/31/11
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$1969.43

$280.00
$1010.00
$300.00
$10.34
$1600.34

$331.04
$10.00
$11.00
$35.38
$11.29
$320.00
$718.71

$2851.06

 Frank WB9OHN 

Mike WA9EVF
Mike WA9FTS
Jim K9JQ
Mary Lou Quinn
Ken KA9TRG
Len N9LEN
Steve K9VO
Lynne N9CBE
Pete WV9P

Fay N9FA
Tina KC9CMO
Bob KB9SAR
Cathy KA9ZWZ
Wally W9BEA
Carol Sparacio
Paul N9LXF
Cal WA9KLF

Frank
WB9OHN

passed away on Dec 21st. He was a long-time contributor of 
CFAR and appeared at many Field Days and SRO picnics as the 
loveable clown. He was always around to make the day a 
happier one and will be missed by all who knew him. 

SRO Spring Auction
Even though the cold part of winter is - Think 
SPRING. It will be here before we know it. Mark 
April 11th on the calendar.
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SRO Holiday Party - 2011
Mike Shy

The Field House before the party. Members are showing up.

The tables are getting decorated. I got the punch. What else do I need?

Jim and Steve put up the garland. The food was good. So was the company.



IF YOU MOVE
LET THE

EDITOR KNOW
YOUR NEW
MAILING &

EMAIL
ADDRESS - IT
IS YOUR WAY

OF KEEPING
MIKE SHY IN

YOUR MAILBOX
EACH MONTH

2012

SRO
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Good food, punch & friends. President Mike and family

Ken’s got a mouthful as Mike & Carol watch What a great evening!
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Dawn Spacecraft Explores
Vesta - Ceres Next in 2015

Dawn  is a NASA spacecraft tasked with 

the exploration and study of the two 

largest members of the asteroid belt – 

Vesta and the dwarf planet Ceres. The 

spacecraft was constructed with some 

European cooperation, with partners in 

Germany, Italy, and the Netherlands    

providing Dawn's framing cameras, 

mapping spectrometer, and solar array. 

The Dawn mission is managed by 

NASA's Jet Propulsion Laboratory, a 

division of the California Institute of 

Technology in Pasadena, for NASA's 

Science Mission Directorate in 

Washington, D.C. Launched on 

September 27, 2007, Dawn reached 

Vesta on July 16, 2011, and will orbit 

and explore it until 2012. The 

spacecraft is scheduled to reach Ceres 

in 2015. It will be the first spacecraft to 

visit either body. 

Dawn is intended to be the first 

spacecraft to orbit two extraterrestrial 

bodies (or three, counting the Sun), using 

an innovative ion drive to travel between 

its targets. All multi-target missions using 

conventional drives, such as the Voyager 

program, were restricted to flybys. Dawn 

is NASA’s first purely exploratory mission 

to use ion propulsion.

Mike Shy

Upcoming
SRO Club Events

Feb 4th  - Sat - CFAR 2M 
Foxhunt on 147.750 
Feb 8th  - Regular club 
meeting - 8PM Edgebrook 
Field House
Feb 29th  - Board Meeting at 
BQS Realty - 7:30 PM
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Hedy Lamarr
Mystery Lady

Hedy Lamarr's life story 
is far more interesting 
than any of her movies. She quit school at the 
age of 16, and got a job working for director 
Max Reinhardt. Starting as a production 
assistant, Hedy eventually appeared in a 
couple of films in bit parts before making the 
headlines starring in the Czech film, Ecstasy. 
In it, she appeared nude on screen, and this 
shocked even European audiences. 

Not yet twenty, Hedy 
married a man thirty 
years her senior. Mandl 
was an arms merchant, 
selling munitions to 
Germany. He was a 
very controlling person 
who had her watched 
at all times. One night at an evening party, 
Hedy drugged her maid and escaped on a 
train to London. 

In London, she signed a contract with MGM 
and moved to Hollywood to become a film 
star. Louis B. Mayer promoted her as the next 
Greta Garbo. She starred opposite such 
leading men as Charles Boyer, Clark Gable, 
Spencer Tracy, and Victor Mature. In one 
film, Heavenly Bodies, she played the wife of 
an astronomer, William Powell who is 
insanely jealous. It was shot at the Mt. Wilson 
Observatory north of Los Angeles.

Beautiful and smart as a whip, Hedy 
befriended a maverick musician, George

Antheil. He is known for his experimental 
symphonies. One required 16 player pianos. 
They met at a Hollywood party where they 
discussed the war in Europe and the threat to 
America from Germany and Hitler. The 
following afternoon, Antheil went to Lamarr's 
home to discuss what they could do to stop 
Hitler. 

THE WAR EFFORT
With Antheil's help, Lamarr designed a 
new kind of guidance system for 
torpedoes. Even though her formal 
education consisted of private schools 
without technical training, she had 
absorbed quite a bit about weaponry 
during her marriage to the arms 
merchant, Mandl. Her role was the 
proverbial "arm piece." She was 
present at all of her husband's 
business meetings, but her brain was 
always in high gear.

FREQUENCY HOPPING
Hedy knew that "guided" torpedoes 
were much more effective hitting a 
target, a ship at sea for example. The 
problem was that radio-controlled 
torpedoes could easily be jammed by 
the enemy. Neither she nor Antheil 
were scientists, but one afternoon she 
realized "we're talking and changing 
frequencies" all the time. At that 
moment, the concept of frequency-
hopping was born. Antheil gave Lamarr 

most of the credit, but he supplied

Continued on Page 10 



January - February 2012 Page 10

Mike Shy
 Hedy Lamarr - Continued from Page 9
the player piano technique. Using a modified 
piano roll in both the torpedo and the 
transmitter, the changing frequencies would 
always be in synch. A constantly changing 
frequency cannot be jammed. 

They offered their patented device to the U.S. 
military then at war with Germany and Japan. 
Their only goal was to stop the Nazis. 
Unfortunately or predictably, the military 
establishment did not take them or their novel 
invention seriously. Their device was never 
put to use during World War II. 

Lamarr wanted to continue working at the 
National Inventors Council, but she was 
persuaded to raise money for war bonds back 
in Hollywood, selling kisses for $50,000 a 
smack. 

WEB APPLICATIONS
By the 1950's, the patent on the device had 

expired when engineers at Sylvania "re-
discovered" frequency-hopping. They 
called it "spread spectrum." These 

electronic devices were designed for 
use during the  Cuban Missile crisis 
in the sixties. Hedy's film career was 
winding down. She had turned down 
the lead in Casablanca and made a 
few other bad career decisions. In 
one interview, she estimated that 
she went through about 30 million 
dollars. She never made a dime on 
her and Antheil's invention.

Today, spread spectrum devices 
using micro-chips, make pagers, 
cellular phones, and, yes, 
communication on the internet 
possible. Many units can operate at 
once using the same frequencies. 
Most important, spread spectrum is 
the key element in anti-jamming 
devices used in the government's 25 
billion Milstar system. Milstar 
controls all the intercontinental 
missiles in U.S. weapons arsenal.
Fifty-five years and five marriages later, 
Lamarr was recently given the EFF 
(Electronic Frontier Foundation) Award for 
their invention. Antheil was also honored; 
he died in the sixties. Hedy's son accepted 
the award for her since she no longer 
makes public appearances. From her 
Florida apartment where she lived on a 
pension from the Screen Actor's Guild, 
Lamarr responded, "It's about time." 
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Rivers 
of the 
Rockies

Regular Meetings - Edgebrook Field House - 6100 N Central Ave. Chicago IL
Board Meetings - Every 5th Wed - 7:30 PM - BQS Realty - 6023 N Cicero Ave Chicago IL


